
 

PORTLAND  

SEATTLE 

LOS ANGELES 

WASHINGTON DC 

NEW YORK 

VANCOUVER BC 

______ 

PARTNERS 

Braulio Baptista AIA 

Kathy Shaloo Berg AIA, LEED AP BD+C 

Patrick Cotter AIBC, AAA, OAA, ASSOC. AIA 

Mark Foster AIA 

Toby Hasselgren AIA 

Ted Hyman FAIA, LEED AP BD+C 

R. Doss Mabe FAIA 

Mitra Memari AIA, LEED AP BD+C 

Solvei Neiger AIA, ACHA 

Victoria Nichols AIA, LEED AP 

Robert Packard III ASSOCIATE AIA 

Vladimir Pajkic AIA, LEED AP 

Eugene Sandoval AIA, NCARB 

Karl Sonnenberg AIA, ACHA 

Allyn Stellmacher AIA, LEED AP 

Todd Stine AIA, DBIA, LEED AP BD+C 

Sharron van der Meulen 

Jan Carl Willemse AIA, DBIA, LEED AP 

Tim Williams AIA, LEED AP BD+C 

James Woolum AIA, IIDA 

PRINCIPALS 

Julie Bronder AIA, NCARB  

Justin Brooks AIA, LEED AP BD+C 

Sue Ann Barton AIA, EDAC, LEED AP  

Rob Burton CPA  

Chris Flint Chatto ASSOCIATE AIA, LEED AP 

BD+C  

Kristin Crain ASSOCIATE AIA 

Janel Fausti IIDA, NCIDQ 

Nancy Fishman 

Alan Gerencer LEED AP 

David Grigsby AIA, LEED AP BD+C 

Andrew Hollomon 

Renee Kajimoto AIA, LEED AP 

Charles Kelley AIA, LEED AP BD+C 

Nolan Lienhart ASSOCIATE AIA 

Brian McCarter FASLA, AICP 

William McGee AIA, LEED AP 

Josh Peacock AIA 

Douglas Sams AIA, CDT, LEED AP BD+C 

Nathaniel Slayton RA 

Robert Snyder AIA, LEED AP 

David Staczek AIA 

Kip Storey 

John Thompson AIA, LEED AP 

Paddy Tillett FAIA, FAICP, LEED AP 

Peter van der Meulen AIA, LEED AP 

 

 

ZGF ARCHITECTS LLP 

1223 SW Washington Street 

Suite 200 

Portland, OR 97205 

T 503 224 3860 

www.zgf.com 

 

 
February 28, 2019 

Dear Co-Chair Dembrow, Co-Chair Power, and members of the Joint Carbon Reduction 

Committee, 

I am writing on behalf of ZGF Architects LLP (Portland) in support of HB 2020.  

We are a member of Oregon Business for Climate, an organization that represents 100 large to 

medium-sized businesses from across the state in support of HB 2020. As members, we share in the 
organization’s mission of reducing our statewide emissions while strengthening Oregon’s economy. 

As architects and urban designers, we are aware of the enormous impact that our built infrastructure 
has on our state’s use of energy and associated carbon emissions, and we believe the Cap and Trade 

model that is the foundation of HB 2020 provides the lowest cost option for achieving our 
reduction targets while also incentivizing and fostering innovation to Oregon’s economy.  

We must work quickly to lower our carbon emissions in Oregon, as the longer we wait the more 

catastrophic the economic and environmental costs will be. To that end, we hope that provisions 
contained in HB 2020 are not further diluted from what is currently in the bill framework, which 
we believe would impact the fundamental integrity of the program. 

We applaud the due diligence done in the interim and are encouraged by the resulting evolution of 

the legislative language. It takes lessons learned from other jurisdictions who have come before us, 
while also speaking to who Oregon uniquely is. Now it’s time to act. 

While some of my fellow members of Oregon Business for Climate believe we need to do even 

more than what this legislation outlines, what we all agree on is that we cannot do less. We know 
you will hear from others who want you to weaken this legislation. Please hold the line. 

This session, we see more momentum than ever to pass this legislation. While Oregon may not have 

a large carbon footprint, we have an outsized responsibility to lead, especially in light of failed 
action on the federal level.  

We urge you to pass HB 2020 now. 

 Sincerely,  

Chris Flint Chatto 
Principal 

ZGF Architects LLP  


